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Dear Members of the Zamir Family,

This past year has been nothing short of uplifting 
for those who benefit from Zamir’s “klal yisrael 
through music” mission, as well as those of us who 
work to bring that mission to reality.

Emails, letters, phone calls and Zoom all play 
important roles in creating communication and 
community. But ultimately, it is the human to human, face to face 
interactions that bring us together—especially for those of us for 
whom singing together, making music together or even watching 
others do the same, brings us joy, calm, inspiration and motivation.

This past year, we finally had the opportunity to once again 
rehearse, perform and actually be together, while giving voice to 
our emotional and intellectual  experiences. All of our programs, 
HaZamir, HaZaPrep, Zamir Noded, Zamir Chorale and the North 
American Jewish Choral Festival, were able to resume in-person 
activity, which reminded us - this time in a positive way - of what 
deep-down, we knew we had been  missing: a pluralistic, welcoming 
and uplifting community, bonding through music and words. Our 
hope was reactivated and fulfilled  as we returned to Merkin Hall, 
Jazz at Lincoln Center and the NAJCF hotel.

When all is right, the Zamir Choral Foundation brings a vast 
array of people together to breathe, think and sing, creating 
one community. Then we merge this same community  with the 
larger world, empowering an ever-increasing number of people 
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with trans-generational, trans-political and trans-denominational 
Jewish hope.

Our momentum is carrying into this coming year: We’re celebrating 
our past, present and future: the 400th anniversary of the publication 
of the magnum opus of the first important Jewish composer, our 
hero, Salamone Rossi;  the 75th anniversary of the Second Jewish 
Commonwealth- the State of Israel; the 10th anniversary of Zamir 
Noded and the 30th anniversary of  HaZamir: The International 
Jewish Teen Choir. All in the same year!

I’m filled with gratitude for what we share, with whom we share it 
and the awareness of this confluence of meaning, ALL of which 
could not be accomplished without your generosity, support and 
understanding!

Thank you for helping us “renew our days as of yore”  
—or at least pre-pandemic.

We are so grateful that during the hardest days of this challenging 
time, our Zamir community has stood by us steadfastly as we have 
shared ourselves, our optimism, and our talents with you. Enjoy the 
review of this past year. We look forward to seeing you all during this 
current year!

B’Shalom,

Matthew Lazar, Founder and Director

Dear Friends,

As President of the Zamir Choral Foundation, it is both a pleasure 
and an honor to greet you and wish you all well.

My own association with Zamir goes back to the 
late 1960s, when I first joined the Zamir Chorale. 
I remember, as if it were yesterday, the thrill of 
being a part of making that amazing sound, 
singing the music of our people. For someone 
like me, who grew up learning to love the music 
of a still very young Israel, it was a dream come 
true.

Of course, in the ensuing years, what was then one inter-collegiate 
choir has, via the Zamir Choral Foundation and our remarkable 
Founder and Director Matthew Lazar, evolved into a choral 
powerhouse. The Zamir Chorale, Zamir Noded for college-age 
singers, HaZamir: The International Jewish Teen Choir, The North 
American Jewish Choral Festival, which brings together people 
from all over the country… all of these platforms, under the aegis of 
the Foundation, have served to continue to promote both the love 
of, and the performance of, the music of our people. And of course, 
through it all, Zamir has continued to nurture a love of the State of 
Israel that is meta-political and meta-religious. No matter where 
you find your place in the Zionist enterprise, the Zamir Choral 
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I am pleased to represent the Board of Directors in saying how 
very grateful we are to all of you, each and every one of our donors, 
for enabling us to continue functioning at the highest possible 
level in what can only be referred to as “challenging times.” From 
the worst days of the pandemic, when the act of singing itself 
was deemed dangerous, to today’s slow but steady re-entry into 
an easier mode of operation, your continued support has enabled 
us to “keep singing” when other choral communities have found 
that struggle beyond their capabilities. We were able to meet our 
fundraising goals last year, and our ambitious schedule of events 
this year has positioned us to reach even greater heights.

As legendary Israeli singer (and past honoree of our Foundation) 
Yehoram Gaon sang in the mid-1970s, “Lo Nafsik Lashir!” We 
shall not stop singing. That song helped sustain Israel through 
some of its greatest challenges, and in a real sense, it represents a 
statement of faith on the part of the Zamir Choral Foundation. We 
shall never stop singing, and helping others to sing along with us.

Thank you to all of you!

Rabbi Gerald C. Skolnik, Board President
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OUR MISSION

Zamir is committed to:
 

Community: 
Pluralism and respect are immutable foundational 
values for us. The only thing that distinguishes us is 
that we are sopranos, altos, tenors or basses.
 

Jewish literacy: 
Because choral music incorporates text, singers learn 
Jewish history, culture and traditions through the 
pieces they sing.
 

Excellence: 
We work towards the highest level of music 
education and performance.
 

Love of Israel:  
Zamir believes that musical partnerships and face-
to-face relationships create friendships that last a 
lifetime and ensure continued strengthening and 
support for the Jewish state. Zamir has been going to 
Israel since 1967 for performance tours and missions, 
and for the past 15 years HaZamir has created 
meaningful connections between HaZamir singers in 
Israel and the United States.
 

Changing lives: 
Singing is a source of joy, healing, strength and unity. 
Unbreakable bonds of friendship are created and a 
lasting Jewish community is built.

Leadership
Matthew Lazar, Founder & Director
Elie Wiesel z”l, Honorary Chairman 
Rabbi Gerald C. Skolnik, President
Elena Neuman Lefkowitz, 
  Vice President

Staff
Dr. Ariel Burger, Assistant Director, Strategy and Innovation
Vivian Lazar, Director, HaZamir
Dr. Marsha Bryan Edelman, Director of Education
Angie Lieber, Development Professional
Dr. Francene Reichel Sokol, Assistant Director, HaZamir
Hadas Sturman, HaZamir Israel Project Manager
Herzl Yona, HaZamir Israel Administrator
Dani Paticoff, Assistant to the Director, HaZamir
Emma Miller, Teen Educator and Teen Leadership Coordinator, HaZamir
May Keret, Teen Leadership Fellow
Marilyn Gurtman-Oppenheimer, Office Manager
Dimitriy Virovets, Data and Database Manager

Board of Directors
Cantor Nancy Abramson
Elizabeth Hove Aron
Martin Aron
Adina Avery-Grossman 
James Ball
Fredrica Brooks
Arline Duker
Hynda Feit
Francine M. Gordon

Temma Kingsley
Carol Weinflash   
  Kopelman
Talia Lefkowitz 
Matthew J. Maryles
Dr. Alan Mason 
Joshua Mohrer
Dr. Mark Podwal 
Dr. Hugh Pollack

Phyllis Rosen z”l
Erika Pardes Schon 
Dr. Noam Shudofsky z”l 
Dr. Elliot Steigman
Sherry Epstein Stein
Leah Stolar 
Dr. Cheryl Troy
Dennis Waldman

Henry Stein, Vice President
Jonathan Chimene, Treasurer
Lara Traum, Secretary

Honorary Directors
Bobbie Sue Daitch	   Rabbi Daniel Freelander    Dr. Steven Lorch

The Zamir Choral Foundation, created by 

Matthew Lazar, promotes choral music as 

a vehicle to inspire Jewish life, literacy, 

community, and connection to Israel. The 

Zamir Choral Foundation is guided by an 

expansive vision of vibrant Jewish identity 

across the generational, denominational and 

political continuums through the study and 

performance of Jewish music at the highest 

level of excellence.

Save-the-Dates

Sunday, December 18 at 7:30 pm – Merkin Hall
Zamir Chorale and Zamir Noded

Celebrate Hanukkah & Israel at 75

Sunday, March 19, 2023 at 3:00 pm – Jazz at Lincoln Center
HaZamir 30th Anniversary Gala Concert 

Celebrating Israel at 75

Sunday, July 9 – Thursday, July 13, 2023
North American Jewish Choral Festival

July 30 - August 6, 2023
Israel @75 Mission to Israel
Pre-Mission Option from 7/26-7/30

Let’s Sing Through Israel & Celebrate 
For Questions or To Sign Up Now:

Israel75@ZamirChoralFoundation.org
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HaZamir 
A Jewish Musical Youth Movement

I had the privilege of spending 3 nights and 3 days 
with 350  high school members of HaZamir at its 
annual HaZamir Festival in Stamford, CT. This 
experience points the way for us to reimagine Jewish 
engagement, community, and education.

There is a saying in the world of summer camp: 
“Life is 10 for 2”. Kids wait ten months of the year 
for the two months of camp, where they have the 
time of their lives. HaZamir, by contrast, provides an 
ongoing experience in which they are together for 
ten months of the year, bonding, rehearsing, singing, 
learning and socializing, all the while, enjoying, 
enjoying, enjoying!  If summer camp is an important 
predictor for Jewish children to remain Jewish and 
become involved in their community, HaZamir 

And the HaZaWordle word was TUTTI 
By Carol W. Kopelman, Zamir Choral Foundation Board Member

serves this same purpose as a program in which 
teens become part of an inclusive peer community 
of inspiring study and inspired performance, and 
has proved to be a significant factor in teens’ future 
Jewish choices. Because they are learning text and 
music in an integrated way, while reflecting upon 
the meaning of the lyrics and texts on their lives, 
they grow stronger as Jews and as young adults, 
preparing to contribute to the world. The HaZamir 
Festival is the focused moment in which the music, 
which had already been learned, was brought to an 
even higher level, with added nuance and blending. 
The teens took such pride in the sound each 
one contributed to the whole, teaching them an 
important and vivid lesson about the relationship 
between individual and community.

But this past Festival was different. Covid has 
changed the dynamics of teen programming, 
and in our case, the return to in-person gathering 
meant that, unlike in previous years, only 25% of 
the HaZamir teens knew one another and had 
attended a previous Festival. But by the end of the 
Festival, new and strong friendships were made, 
voices were improved, pieces were learned and 
music was made and refined. Watching the, at 
first hesitant, then increasingly confident steps 
toward friendship that took place over those three 
days and nights brought tears to my eyes. We 
are so grateful to our teens, their families, and 
our conductors and parent coordinators for their 
willingness to be open and vulnerable together. 
The Jewish future looks bright, and it has a 
fantastic soundtrack! HaZaWordle App created by Sam Sokol (HaZamir, Long Island)
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HaZamir IsraelHaZamir Teen Leadership

September 2021 started a thrilling return for Israeli HaZamirniks, 
their parents, and community  members. HaZamir Israel is gaining 
real traction and growing its capacity. 

In 2021 a new staff professional joined HaZamir Israel. Herzl Yona, 
former CEO of the major municipal Community Center of Beit Shean 
for close to 25 years, is now managing all legal areas and budgets 
for HaZamir Israel and actively advocates for the organization in his 
capacity as community relations and communications expert. Herzl 
has said about HaZamir “HaZamir is not just about what kids get 
from the program, but what they give back to each other and their 
communities through the program.” He understands the value that 
comes with Israeli teens collaborating so closely with American 
teens, sharing similarities and learning from each other’s differences. 

A consequence of the pandemic saw HaZamir Israel bond, 
nationally, as singers from the north and south of the country, as 
well as those in the center, met as a diverse group of teens. It is 
rare for  Israeli teens from the periphery cities to interact with 
teens from the center. The rich learning that evolved from the 
many interactions among all HaZamir Israel teens led to a greater 
understanding of diversity and a respect for those who  come from 
different cultural and economic strata.

All of HaZamir Israel had the incredible opportunity to come to the 
United States for Festival and sing at the Gala Concert at Jazz at 
Lincoln Center for the first time in 2  years.  Israeli teens experienced 
a pluralistic Shabbat and learned about the many different forms 
of worship in America. The friendships made across cultural and 
denominational lines at Festival, through facilitated encounters 
between Israeli and American teens, forged bonds of understanding 
and friendship that continue through Facetime and Zoom.

This trip to the States reinforced the understanding of the 
heterogeneous nature of the Jewish People, something that is not 
always understood in Israel. 

Before the Israelis left America they visited a New York area Jewish 
day school and performed multiple times that day. They were strong 
ambassadors for Israel, having open and deep conversations with the 
student body. This is the way that North American teens and Israeli 
teens can build lasting bonds of connection and understanding. 

“Being a Teen Leader has given me a chance to 
appreciate my best qualities and practice the 
things I need to improve on.  I feel so at home 
and pushed to be my best self.” 
—HaZamir Israel Teen Leader

“No one is doing what 
HaZamir is doing in Israel. 
Using music as a universal 
language to engage Israeli and 
American teens in meaningful 
conversations around identity, 
peoplehood and Zionism. And 
doing it in a way that is loving, 
fun and unforgettable.”  
—Adina Avery Grossman, 
   HaZamir alumni parent,  
   and Zamir Choral Foundation   
   board member 

By Emma Miller, Teen Leadership Coordinator

HaZamir Teen Leadership is a rigorous, transforma-
tive, application-and-interview based experiential  
leadership lab for a select cohort of HaZamir upper-
classmen.Through values-driven experiential learning, 
Teen Leaders build a cohesive, tight-knit community 
– a microcosm of HaZamir, and of the Jewish commu-
nity – and learn to think big about who they are and 
what kind of leader they might want to be. Teen Lead-
ers participate in immersive retreats, interactive train-
ing, and project-based learning. They receive in-depth, 
personalized mentorship that nurtures and empowers 
them as emerging leaders. Teen Leaders set the tone 
for their fellow HaZamir singers as they empower and 
unite their peer community. Participation in HaZamir 
Teen Leadership gives Teen Leaders a place to build 
and hone skills, to think deeply about identity, and to 
practice and refine their leadership skills. Teen Leaders 
emerge as confident, caring future leaders of the Jew-
ish world. 

2021-2022 was a year of reconnection and return for 
the cohort of 39 Teen Leaders. After more than a year 
of meeting virtually, Teen Leaders “came home,” in 
physical space for rehearsals and much-awaited retreats. 
They participated in three training retreats in the 
United States and in Israel, and served as facilitators 
and ambassadors at Kenes HaZamir (Israel retreat),  
InterVis, and Festival. On retreats, Teen Leaders learn 
in a powerful, immersive environment and tap into 
content-rich training, exploration, and meaningful 
growth. As Teen Leaders celebrate Shabbat, engage in 
sessions, and participate in activities together, they learn 
to balance taking and making space, practice using their 
voices, and hone in on what it means to collaborate. At 
the end of the Shabbaton, a Teen Leader from HaZamir 
Dimona shared: “I am speechless from how much joy 
and connectedness I’ve felt over the last two days. Being 
a Teen Leader has given me a chance to appreciate my 
best qualities and practice the things I need to improve 
on. I feel so at home and pushed to be my best self.”

In addition to their role as activity facilitators in their 
chapters each week, Teen Leaders spend their year 
investigating pluralism, design thinking, awareness, 
active listening, radical hospitality, empathy, creativity, 
resilience, accountability, and impact. They carry out 
a “HaZaGiveback” service project, which they own 
fully from concept to creation, and develop and test 
initiatives meant to enhance and elevate the HaZamir 
experience. Teen Leadership – as a cohort community, 
as a learning lab, and as a HaZamir experience – shapes 
the lives of its participants, arming them with tools and 
empowering them to lead wherever their futures take 
them and inspiring them to give back to the HaZamir 
community – and to the broader Jewish community.
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HaZaPrep

HaZaPrep, the middle school preparatory arm of 
HaZamir, joyously gathered for the first time in two 
years for a day-long national retreat and performance 
on Feb. 27, 2022. Singers from chapters across the 
Northeast traveled to participate in a full day of 
rehearsing, socializing over meals, making friends, 
and performing a national repertoire that they had all 
been rehearsing in their individual chapters. 

Some of these students had only previously met each 
other over Zoom. They “grew up” during the pandemic 
and were incredibly excited to be able to gather for this 
national retreat and sing, for the first time, in a larger 
ensemble. 

HaZaPrep singers had the rare opportunity to work 
with a wide variety of talented conductors. The multi-
talented HaZaPrep conductors also accompanied 
the national ensemble on instruments from piano 
and violin to guitar and accordion. A live audience 
provided enthusiastic feedback to an ensemble that 
had grown up in isolation. The 8th grade graduates 
of HaZaPrep reported excited anticipation about 
auditioning for HaZamir in the fall.

HaZamir Alumni & Noded 
The Next Leaders

HaZamir alumni are making an extraordinary impact 
on the future of  the Jewish community as professional 
and lay leaders and as musical leaders.

Many alumni enter the cantorate. This year alone there 
are five HaZamir alumni studying 
for the cantorate and several 
others who are already cantors or 
rabbis- or both- in cities in the U.S. 
contributing to communal life 
around the U.S. 

Mira Davis and Benjamin Sokol 
are two such alumni. Benjy, who 
is getting his masters in voice 
at Manhattan School of Music, 
is also a cantorial student and 
Mira graduated cantorial school 
a few years ago and is a practicing cantor in New York 
City.  Both are immersed in a variety of musical styles 
and we were privileged to hear them perform from 
the Broadway Songbook at a leadership donor event 
at the North American Jewish Choral Festival. They 
entertained the audience with duet and solo standards 
with the star quality that comes from HaZamir training. 

Additionally, both Mira and Benjy are members of our 
young adult choir, Zamir Noded, which alumni and 
non-alumni are welcome to join. In December of 2021 
Zamir Noded appeared with The Zamir Chorale, the 
Foundation’s adult choir, at Merkin Hall. These two 

choirs together create a multi-
generational platform of Jewish 
choral music enthusiasts.  

Zamir Choral Foundation is so 
pleased to be able to keep our 
American and Israeli alumni 
active by  inviting them to sing 
at the HaZamir gala and at the 
Israel gala every spring. More 
than 60 alumni performed as  an 
alumni ensemble on the stage of 
Jazz at Lincoln Center in March 

of 2021 and more than 30 Israeli alumni, including those 
who could get released from the IDF, appeared on the 
stage in Jerusalem in June.  Additionally, alumni come 
back for a reunion every January and many attend the 
North American Jewish Choral Festival. This year close 
to 25 alumni came to the incredible five day NAJCF 
experience.  

Young Conductor Training Program
The Zamir Choral Foundation is committed to investing 
in the future of Jewish choral music by training the next 
generation of Jewish choral conductors. Matthew Lazar 
held a series of  full day workshops during the season 
and offered the Young Conductor Fellowship at the 
North American Jewish Choral Festival. This year, nine 
young conductors participated in the winter workshop 
and another ten received fellowships to NAJCF where 
they studied with Matthew and were immersed in five 
days of rich choral activity.

To date, 13 HaZamir  alumni have assumed leadership 
roles as conductors or coordinators of HaZamir or 
HaZaPrep chapters.  

Conductor training is an essential component to 

Zamir’s vision of creating a solidly sustainable Jewish 
choral movement. Zamir Choral Foundation is building 
the next generation of choral singers and musical 
leaders, and alumni involvement is key to our success. 
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NAJCF: North American Jewish Choral Festival 
Grateful to Gather, Learn, and Sing

This past summer was the 33rd North American 
Jewish Choral Festival; five full days of choral 
singing, performances, rehearsals, music workshops, 
and  just being together! We are so grateful to all the 
people who came to sing again after two years of 
non-traditional Festivals! 

Our incredible annual NAJCF program consists 
of a rich variety of activities including community 
sings, instant ensembles, workshops and evening 
performances. 
 
Community Sings provide opportunities for the 
entire Festival community to quickly learn a new 
piece of music. This year we were especially fortunate 
to feature a new selection, composed for NAJCF by 

 “It was great being at the Festival after three 
long years. So wonderful to reconnect with old 
friends in song, even more wonderful to make 
new ones. Each year the Festival fills my heart!’”
—Dr. Mark Schatz, NAJCF attendee

our 2022 Hallel V’Zimrah honoree, Nick Page. 
 
The Instant Ensembles prototype was introduced 
after the first NAJCF. It allows individual singers 
who do not attend with a choir to join an “instant” 
choir, based on their musical level. The ensembles  
rehearse seven times during the course of the Festival, 
and then present a choir-to-choir performance on 
the last morning of the event. In 2022 each of the 
four ensembles  presented a piece by Nick Page, the 
Festival honoree,  as well as  selections by 2006 Hallel 
V’Zimrah honoree, Yehezkel Braun, who would have 
celebrated his 100th birthday this year. 
 
Evening performances demonstrate the diversity 
of our Jewish choral community with concerts by 

visiting choirs and musicians. In addition to these 
choirs, late night performances featured two special 
ensembles: Galit Dardashti and Divahn, and Basya 
Schechter and Pharoah’s Daughter. 
 
Over 30 Festival workshops are offered each year,  
providing a wide array of learning opportunities.  Some 
workshops are “one-shot” sessions, while others like 
Jewish Music Around the World, the Music of Israel 
or Vocal Health, are presented as “triple workshops” to 
enable interested participants to more deeply explore 
different perspectives on a single topic.  
 
NAJCF is for everyone. Come join us on July 9-13, 2023! V

ID
E

O The World is Made of Sound; 
A Conversation between 
Matthew Lazar and Nick Page.
Click to watch

https://vimeo.com/750016193/d850662834


1311

Financial Profile 

$250,000

$250,000

$500,000

$500,000

$750,000

$750,000

$1,000,000

$1,000,000

$1,250,000

$1,250,000

Operations

2021-22

Revenue

2020-21

Revenue

2021-22

Expenses

2020-21

Expenses

$0

$0

Operations

$1,069,678

$1,138,959

Program
Expenses

$199,810

Program 
Expenses

$728,207

Other
Expenses

$22,370

Other 
Expenses

$17,775

Fundraising
Revenue

Fundraising
Revenue

$1,105,051

Program
Revenue

Program
Revenue

$357,072

Government
Relief

Government
Relief

$345,912

$1,216,272

$176,594
$309,212

$99,474

Other
Revenue

Other
Revenue

$64,038

ANGEL
Anonymous 
The Gottesman Fund
Gloria Kaylie
Sherry Epstein Stein and Henry Stein
Arline Duker and Bill Werther

VISIONARY
Anonymous (2)
The Augustine Foundation
Hynda Feit
Adina Avery-Grossman 
   and Harman Grossman
Cantor Ronit Wolff Hanan
Johnson & Johnson
Judith and Richard Kaplan
Elena Neuman Lefkowitz  
  and Jay Lefkowitz
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Rhonna and Mark Shatz
David S. Stone Foundation
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SUSTAINER
Laurie and Stephen Girsky
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Kathy Levin Shapiro and Sanford Shapiro

PARTNER
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Aga and David Fine
Cheryl and Bill Gross
Ariel Haber
Kehilath Jeshurun Benevolent Fund
Meyer Koplow
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Susan Jacoby Stern and Joel Stern
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   and Stuart Zuckerman

SUPPORTER
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Congregation Beth Elohim
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Thank You to our Donors
A Crescendo of Support
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Every dollar makes an impact. We are so grateful to all our donors. Our offices made every effort to ensure that donors’ 
names were spelled correctly and listed properly. If an error was made please accept our sincerest apologies and feel free 

to call 212-870-3335 to bring it to our attention. Many thanks.
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Amy Rappaport and Dr. Allan Freedman
Terry Frishman
Rachelle Gandica
Sandra and Jeffrey Goldmeer
Rabbi Eliezer Havivi
Daryl Messinger and Jim Heeger
Bernice Heilbrunn
Ronda and Dr. Joshua Jacobson
Cantor Marcy and Paul Kadin
Karen Acker and Glenn Kassel
Deanna and Cantor Jeff Klepper
Robin and Clifford Kulwin
Tina and Uri Lemberger
Fern and Lewis Lowenfels
Makhelat Hamercaz Jewish Choir 
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Anna and Jonathan Rosen
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Shireinu Choir of Long Island
Shana and Mark Shoulson
Ronald Shufrin
Bernice Slutzman
Deanna and Rabbi Howard Stecker
Felice Stokes
Temple B’nai Abraham
Temple Emanuel Pascack Valley
Robert Winograd
Ruth and Leonard Wisse
Paula Mayo and Mitchell Yaven

ENTHUSIAST
Rabbi Elyssa 
   and Cantor Matthew Austerklein
Lisa and Alan Avery-Peck
Anita Diamant and Jim Ball
Susan Kardos and Guy Baracassa
Diane Swergold Botnick 
  and Dr. Leslie Botnick
Michael Braun
Nanette and Arthur Brenner
Deborah and Dr. James Cleeman
Ariela Cotler
Cantor Mira Davis
Linda Doernberg
Leon Drogy
Sheera and Ken Eckstein
Lauren Marcus and David Eisenberg
Benjamin Fass
Margot Fein
Steven Fleischer
Ellen and Cantor Arthur Giglio
Caroll Goldberg
Jeffrey Goldberg
Sharon Feinstein and Amit Golding
Susan Goldstein
Libby Tulin and Leonard Gross
Sherri Greenstein Himle 
  and Wayne Himle
Cantor Natasha 
   and Rabbi Shimon Hirschhorn
Steven Hoffman
Rita J. & Stanley H. Kaplan 
   Family Foundation
Amy and Kevin Kertesz
Neal Kozodoy
Maris and Jesse z”l Krasnow
Laura Mufson and Bennett Leifer
Lisa and Benjamin Lusskin
Cantors Freda Rakusin Mendelson  
  and Jacob Mendelson
Carole and Gayther Myers
Julie and David Newman-Toker

Cantors Faith Steinsnyder 
   and David Perper
Judith and Marvin Platt
Cantor Shayna and Michael Postman
Roberta Smith and Cantor Elwin Redfern
Charna Reichel
Susan Ticker 
  and Cantor Henry Rosenblum
Joyce Rosenzweig
Glenna and Leonard Ross
Jean and Aaron Rothstein
Sharon and Jonathan Sadinoff
David Saperstein
Joshua Sauer
Leora and Asher Schlusselberg
Amy Marx and Robert Schonberger
Marcy Schwartz
Cantor Azi Schwartz
Kate and Noah Scooler
Vera Horn Silver and Robert Steven Silver
Barbara Stoner
Deborah and Dr. Jay Tartell
Temple Beth Am
Marian and Aaron Tenenbein
Town and Village Synagogue
Karen and Cantor Eliot Vogel
Robin Wallack
Joyce Weitz
Steven Wildstein
Cathy and Norman Yohay

FRIEND
Lisa Lazerson and Michael Abrams
Caryn and Marshall Alter
Linda and David Altshuler
Judith Argon
Wendy Belkin
Melissa and Michael Berenbaum
Deborah and Joel Berger
Michelle and J.J. Berney
Sophie Lee Landau and Dr. Rob Brumer
Drs. Carol and Scott Burg
Kathleen and Richard Cameron
Sheila and Alvin Catz
Shira Yalon-Chamovitz 
   and Dr. Daniel Chamovitz
Susan Gellman 
  and Cantor Jack Chomsky
Carole Stern and Cantor Gerald Cohen
Mazal Cohen
Rena and Luciano Daitzchman
Muriel Dance
Aliza Danino
Carolyn Diamond
Hannah Druckman
Erica Goldman and Jeffrey Druckman
Ellen Dubner
Mindy and Myron Edelman

Dorit and Yoram Eilon
Miriam Westheimer and Joel Einleger
Andrea Eisenstein
Francine Smilen and Thomas Ensign
Joshana Erenberg
Bruce Esrig
Karen and David Farbman
Gene Fax
Elise and Perry Fellman
Mindell Seidlin and David Fishman
Cantor Lauren Phillips Fogelman
Jennifer Lew and Paul Foster
Dawn Frankl
Miriam and Richard Ashley Frieden
Cantor Raphael Frieder
Sharon and Rabbi Scott Glass
Rachelle Gold
Rosalind Gold
Hana and Basil Golding
Jemi Goldstein
Daniel Gordon
Dr. Leora Fishman and Roy Gould
Wendy Goulston
Reza Green
Leona Green
Ilene Green
Zoe Grossman
Andrey and Melanie Grossman
Zeva and Lawrence Herman
Carolyn Starman Hessel
Herbert Hochman
Neil Hoffman
Peri Horowitz
Raymond James
Bernard Kabak
Marion and Howard Katz
Talia Katz
Ruth Kaufman
Rachelle and Joshua Klainberg
Robin Klein
Rena and Yehuda Klein
Sheree and Hazkiel Kor
Aya Betensky and Robert Kraut
Sarah Sue Landau
Nancy and Arin Lanis

LaShir: The Jewish Choir of Princeton
Renee and Allan Leicht
Arlyne and Peter LeSchack
Janice and Norman Levin
Susanna Levin
Rabbi Shoshi Rosenbaum Levin Goldberg  
  and Cantor Ethan Levin Goldberg
Dr. Deborah Weisfuse Lipner 
   and Robert Lipner
Michal and Cantor Leon Lissek
Hinda and Benjamin Lunzer
Alison and Jack Lynch
Aliza and Benjamin Mann
Molly and Charles May
Judith and Howard Mayer
Joan and Rabbi Bennett Miller
Aimee Beyda and Daniel Miller
Hanno Mott
Janet and Rabbi Jeffrey Myers
Suzanne Neusner
Michael Newborn
Dianne Newman
Barbara and Barry Novick
Open Society Institute
Cantor Katie Oringel
Lana Oyer
Maxine and James Perlmutter
Ruth and Rabbi Daniel Pernick
Dr. Cheryl Brandes Pine and Lloyd Pine
Dr. Linda Greenbaum 
  and Michael Plotnick
Abby Fodiman Prince and Edward Prince
Louise Heit and Steven Radwell z”l
Ariella and Michael Radwin
Karen Hessel and Isaac Rischall
Stacey and Cantor Bruce Rockman
Helaine and Harvey Rosen
Andrea and Edward Rosenbaum
Alexander and Frieda Rosenberg
Cantor Janet Roth
Helene and Stephen Sacks
Barbara Sayres
Scarsdale Conservative Temple
   Sha’arei Tikvah 
Sandra Schafer

Rachel and Larry Schonberger
Renee and Avram Schreiber
Randi Eisner and William Schwartz
Ruth and Paul Seitelman
Hana and Steven Shaklan
Cantor Rena Shapiro
Bruce Shapiro
Linda and James Soha
Erica and Cantor Alan Sokoloff
Vera and Peter Sokolow
Randi Spiegel
Janet and Gilbert Spitzer
Dana and Richard Stein
Ruth and Samuel Stern
Hadas Sturman
Angie Lieber and Matthew Sussman
Marc Szechter
Marilyn and Jeffrey Tabak
Donna and Ira Tabas
Vered and Martin Taylor
Sheri and Craig Tendler
Jennifer Bernstein and David Tepper
Rabbi Albert Thaler
Malcolm Thomson
Tiferet Bet Israel, Blue Bell, PA
Judith Tischler
Sharon and Bill Torodor
Dr. Aaron Troy
Amy Cohn and Rabbi Gordon Tucker
Alla Roytberg and Marim Vant
Carolyn and Christopher Wade
Carol Kozak Ward and Dr. Seth Ward
Trudy and Arthur Weis
Louise and Jeffrey Weisbord
Dr. Judith Weisfuse
Alan Weiss
Cantor Kathy Barr and Edward Weissman
Laura Fishler and Ronen Wilk
Edith and Stephen Winegrad
Kenny Wintman
Lesley and Ross Wishnick
Margo and Charles Wolfson
Ricki and Alan Zibitt
Marcia and Michael Zlotnick
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(212) 870-3335 • info@zamirchoralfoundation.org

J O I N  U S  A S  W E  C O N T I N U E  T O  S T R E N G T H E N  J E W I S H 
I D E N T I T Y,  B U I L D  J E W I S H  C O M M U N I T Y  A N D

C R E AT E  B E A U T I F U L  H A R M O N Y ! 

For more information, visit www.zamirchoralfoundation.org
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